
April 3rd, 2025 Supervisors Minutes 
 

Chairman Clapper called the April 3rd, 2025 Supervisors meeting to order. 
 
The following members were present: Don Clapper, Greg Thomas, Mike 
Ferguson. 
 
The minutes from the March 20th meeting were approved as written. 
The Treasurers report was distributed to each Supervisor for review. 

 
Chairman Clapper opened with Privilege of the floor – No Comment 
 
On a Ferguson/Thomas motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved a 
request for a Land Development Plan review extension from WAWA for an 
additional 90 days.  
 
On a Thomas/Ferguson motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved a 
request for a Land Development Plan review extension from F & M Supply for an 
additional 90 days.  
 
On a Thomas/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved a 
request for a Land Development Plan review extension request from Tidal Wave 
Auto Spa for an additional 60 days.  
 

On a Ferguson/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved a 
request for a Land Development Plan review extension from White Rock Inc. 
(Lahinch) for an additional 120 days.  
 

On a Thomas/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved a 
request for a Land Development Plan review extension from Maple Ridge Solar 
for an additional 30 days.  
 

The New Franklin Volunteer Fire Co. (NFVFD) has requested fire Police assistance 

for a Non-Emergency event. The event is a combination of efforts of NFVFD and 

New Franklin Ruritan gun bash fundraiser. They have requested assistance from 

Marion and Mont Alto Departments. The event will be held at NFVFD on Saturday 

May 17, 2025. On a Ferguson/Thomas motion carried unanimously, the 

Supervisors approved the request. 



On a Clapper/Thomas motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved the 
paying of the bills. 
 
There was no Old Business. 
 
There was no New Business. 
 
The meeting then went into an executive session to discuss legal matters. 
 
The regular meeting resumed. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:06 p.m. on a 
Ferguson/Thomas motion carried unanimously. 

 
 
 

 
       _____________________________ 
       Shannon Malott, Secretary/Treasurer  


